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May 11, 2022

Commissioners
Inland Wetlands Commission
Haddam, Connecticut 06438

Re: Wetland Enforcement Officers Report

All,

The following items and issues have been addressed or are still under review:

1. Continual follow up on fencing located on 968 Killingworth Road. An Inland
Wetlands permit application for stabilizing the area has been filed.

2. Review possible problems with flooding at 27 old Turnpike Rd due to neighbor
activity. At present no problems, property owner has had problems in the past.
Involves a culvert and pipe on Town property that is possibly partially
collapsed, is long and hard to clean. We have received the Town Engineers
report and are attempting to talk to the owner of the property.

3. Notice of code violation due to the construction of a stream crossing in a
wetlands area on the property located at 316 Candlewood Hill Rd. Met with the
owner. He has retained Roger Nemergut to review, all work has stopped.

I have met with the owners to discuss the repair to the property to bring it back
as close as possible to its original condition.

Respectfully,
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